
Will Shu, CEO,
Deliveroo,
The River Building,
1 Cousin Lane,
London, EC4R 3TE

13th May 2020

Dear Will Shu,
Re: Deliveroo- improve your riders’ pay and provide appropriate sick pay in these difficult times.

We, the undersigned MPs, are writing to express extreme concern regarding the way Deliveroo riders are 
being treated during the COVID-19 crisis, and to add our voices to the following concerns as articulated by 
the Independent Workers Union of Great Britain (IWGB):

The COVID-19 crisis has shone a spotlight on how ‘gig-economy’ companies treat their workers, in particular 
Deliveroo. As you know, Deliveroo riders are classified by the company as ‘independent contractors’ and 
therefore deprived of any minimum wage protection, holiday pay or sick pay provision under the law. The 
pandemic is now showinga how important these basic rights are to precarious workers.

Food couriers like Deliveroo riders already provide an important service in supplying meals to those who 
are less mobile. In the coming months, as key workers, they will play an essential role in catering both to 
the vast majority of society who are self-isolating, and also to other key workers such as NHS staff. It is only 
reasonable to expect that they are compensated for providing such a vital service, especially given the high 
risk conditions in which they operate.

Please see below a list of basic demands to which we ask Deliveroo to adhere, in order to ensure the physical 
and financial security of their workforce, and to prioritise the safety of clients and the wider public during this 
time of serious concern for public health.

1) Adequate PPE for all riders.

We ask that rather than the current opt-in system for PPE provisions, which is inadequate and ineffective, you 
take a proactive approach by providing necessary safety equipment to all. Furthermore even riders that opted 
in the system have not been provided with the promised PPE. The riders ordered this PPE from Deliveroo 
on the 26th of March and have not yet received any provisions (14th of April). Your negligence is putting your 
riders and your customers at risk, especially now that you are encouraging hospital staff to order from your 
platform.

2) Full pay for riders who contract COVID-19 or have to self isolate because of
COVID-19.

The £100p/w fund on offer for riders who have contracted COVID-19 is simply not enough to compensate a 
courier for having to self-isolate and forces many to work through potentially early symptoms in the hope of 
it not being COVID-19. Riders come into contact with hundreds of people while at work, and it is therefore a 
matter of social responsibility and public health that Deliveroo takes action to avoid this health crisis getting 
any worse. This fund should also cover riders that live with people who have displayed symptoms. The lack of 
full pay for riders will therefore accelerate the spread of the virus. The fund has also proven to be inaccessible 
for many riders as they are not able to meet the eligibility criteria, as they have not completed the numbers 
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of orders required. The fund should be there to assist everyone during this testing time; self isolation should 
not be a privilege.

3) Provide a minimum standards guarantee.

As key workers operating under high risk conditions, it is only reasonable for Deliveroo riders to be compen-
sated with a minimum standards guarantee during this time (a real living wage plus costs, holiday pay and 
sick pay) while working. This is especially important in a time when the majority of riders have reported a 
decrease in orders, and therefore pay, following the closure of many restaurants. The workers on the frontline 
of this crisis should not be worrying about how to make their ends meet nor working for less than the minimum 
wage.

4) Allow high risk couriers to self isolate for 12 weeks and receive full pay 

‘High risk’ includes all those with pre-existing health conditions, those over 70 years old, and those couriers 
who live with high risk people. Failure to provide this will expose many to life-threatening risks.

3) A halt on terminations until the end of the crisis.

At a time of such uncertainty, additional strain should not be put on Deliveroo couriers who will be worried 
about financially providing for themselves and family. It is clear that Deliveroo headquarters staff is stretched 
and does not have adequate time and resources to investigate customer and restaurant complaints which 
could lead to riders being unfairly terminated. This will also enable a larger workforce to cope with demand 
and help Deliveroo and the public through this crisis.

6) Regular testing for riders.

Your riders deliver to people who are self-isolating due to illness or to avoid being exposed to the potential risk 
of infection, as well as those on the front-line like NHS staff. It is therefore essential for couriers to be tested 
on a regular basis to make sure they are not unknowingly spreading the virus in places it could be fatal. The 
recent example of Ocado couriers being provided with COVID-19 testing sets a good example for the industry 
that we hope you will follow.

We expect these demands to be met with the urgency they deserve. Thousands of people are currently being 
put at risk by your actions. Deliveroo couriers are low-paid, precarious workers, who are not able to self-iso-
late when sick or to protect their families, and clients and restaurant staff and other key workers including 
NHS staff are being potentially exposed to infection. To ignore the demands outlined above would be highly 
irresponsible and counter efforts to slow the spread of the virus.

We hope that you will make the right choice and comply with these basic demands so as to not only set a 
positive example for the industry, but also to prioritise the public’s safety over profits.

Yours Sincerely,
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